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November 8, 2024 
 
 
Dear Mayor Kling: 
 

The Candidate Interview Committee would like to recommend Ryan Genther to be re-
appointed to another five-year term on the Nampa Design Review Committee to commence on 
January 1, 2025 and expire on December 31, 2029. 
 
The committee held interviews on the 7th of November for three candidates, with the following 
in attendance: 

 Chris Veloz, DR Chair 
 Peter McPherson, Nampa City Chief Operating Officer 
 Kristi Watkins, Principal Planner 
 Teri Friend, Associate Planner 

 
Ryan Genther, has been a committee member since January 2023.  His experience as a building 
contractor brings a perspective that assists the committee to understand what is technically 
achievable, the products that are readily available to local builders and what is realistic for the 
committee to request from the applicant, when it’s necessary.  He states that he would like to 
continue to help maintain and improve the quality of Nampa’s growth. 
 
We feel fortunate that Mr. Genther is willing to commit his time serving Nampa in this way and 
would like to request that the Mayor and City Council re-appoint him to the Nampa Design 
Review Committee. 
 
Thank you for your time and consideration in this matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Kristi Watkins 
Principal Planner 
Planning and Zoning Department 




